ORDSALL AND LANGWORTHY COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Wrotham Close,

Westerham Avenue,

Salford.

1st April, 2003

Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
8.55 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor S. Slater - in the Chair

Councillors Dobbs, Leaston, Mann and Salmon
J. Tither
} South Clarendon Residents' Association

D. Smith
}

A. Cruddos
}

L. Thomas
} New Barracks TMC

J. Dale
}

N. Kharikowz
}

J. Wood
}

L. Holmes
}

C. McIntyre
- Resident

J. Doyle - NEOTA

E. Dale - Community Cafe

B. Wright - LHARA/Seedley and Langworthy

B. Learner - Radclyffe Primary School

M. Scantlebury - Community Network

L. Tapner - Salford Community Venture

W.J. Smith - LPC

A. Cranning - Advertiser

OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE:


M. Sykes - Area Co-ordinator


R. Spanner - Neighbourhood Co-ordinator


T. Walsh - SRB 5 Team


B. Whitmarsh - Development Services Directorate


S. Noonan - Chief Executive Directorate (Economic Development)


J. Edmonds 
} Education and Leisure Directorate


G. Durkin
}


C. Edwards – Corporate Services Directorate

72.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Beaumont and Miller, J. Bird, J. Davis, I. Goldman, M. Lindars and G. Stanton.

The Chairman reported that Councillor Miller had been unable to attend the meeting due to illness.

RESOLVED:
THAT a card be sent to Councillor Miller, on behalf of the Community Committee, wishing her well.

73.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the Community Committee meeting held on 4th February, 2003, be approved as a correct record, subject to Minute 61(b) being amended to indicate that L. Holmes and not J. Dale, had referred to the problems caused by the presence of bollards at some walkways in the area, which prevented the areas from being accessed by street cleansing and graffiti removal vehicles.

74.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Minute 61(b) - Graffiti Removal Machine
R. Spanner reported that the Highways Department were currently liaising with Damian Thornton, Environmental Services Directorate, with regard to the problems around street cleansing and graffiti removal vehicles being unable to access certain walkways in the area due to the presence of bollards.

RESOLVED:
THAT an update be provided at the next meeting.

(b)
Minute 70(b) - Salford Community Network 
M. Scantlebury (i) reported that M. Gattens had recently resigned as Community Organiser, and (ii) informed Committee members that open auditions were to be held on Monday, 14th April, 2003, between 10.00 a.m. and 3.00 p.m., at Langworthy Cornerstone, in order to fill the vacancy.

RESOLVED:
THAT anybody interested in becoming a Community Organiser attend the auditions as detailed above.

75.
ORDSALL CONSULTATION EVENT - PROPOSED DATE 10TH APRIL, 2003
M. Sykes (a) reported that a number of people had indicated that they would not be available to attend the event, should it be held on the proposed date of 10th April, 2003, and (b) recommended that the date of the event be postponed in order to ensure maximum attendance.


RESOLVED:
THAT the date of the consultation event be postponed in order to ensure maximum attendance.

76.
PRIMARY SCHOOL REVIEW

J. Edmonds informed the Committee that (a) following the consultation exercise that had been carried out between September and December, 2002, the comments received had been taken into account, together with changes that had been introduced during the process by the DfES on calculating school capacity, and the original proposals had been revised in order for the second stage of consultation to take place, (b) outlined the revised proposals in respect of the area - (i) to establish a review group for schools in the Weaste, Seedley, Langworthy and Ordsall areas, and (ii) to amalgamate Radclyffe and St. Clement's CE Primary Schools, initially using the existing schools, and constructing a new school at a later date, (c) informed the Committee that the City Council had yesterday been informed that the bid that had been submitted to the DfES to fund the construction of the new school had been unsuccessful, and (d) indicated that discussions would be taking place with the DfES in the near future regarding the reasons for the failure of the bid and the alternative action that could be taken, following which it was likely that a meeting would be held involving the LEA, representatives of the governing bodies and the head teachers, in order for information to be exchanged and discussion to take place around the options available.

A lengthy discussion took place regarding the proposed amalgamation of Radclyffe and

St. Clement’s CE Primary Schools, should funding be obtained in the future, during

which reference was made to the following:-

· the possibility that the school may initially operate on a split site, and the practical issues that this would raise for parents,

· the involvement of the Church of England, 

· concerns regarding the future in relation to the sites of the two primary schools which would become vacant,

· the fact that the amalgamation would result in a large number of SEN children attending the new school.


J. Edmonds (a) referred to the report that had been circulated to Committee members, (b) explained that the report contained a summary of the concerns that had been raised during the first stage of the consultation, (c) advised Committee members that copies of the full report were available on request, and (d) indicated that all of the communications received, and notes of the meetings held, were lodged in the Members' Room at the Civic Centre.

It was noted that (i) liaison had taken place with the Seedley and Langworthy

Partnership Board, and (ii) the Board would be receiving clarification with regard to the

second stage of the consultation process in the near future.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

77.
PROPOSED CLOSURE OF ORDSALL BRANCH POST OFFICE

M. Sykes submitted a report recommending that the Community Committee object to Post Office Limited's proposal to close Ordsall Branch Post Office on a permanent basis.


It was agreed that the report be amended to include the following points:-

· Transport links in the area are poor.

· Ordsall is an area of poor health with significant numbers of people with mobility difficulties who would struggle to walk to the alternative branches.

· Ordsall is an area of below average income and the cost of taxis would, therefore, have a significant impact on people's financial resources.

· A great deal of work has been undertaken with the Post Office in an attempt to improve trading conditions - steps have been taken to improve security on the District Centre, and the option of relocation to the Neighbourhood Office was rejected.

· LIFT - there may be an opportunity for the Post Office to be incorporated into the new health and community centre that it is to be developed.

· The alternative branch at Exchange Quay is located on a semi-private estate that can be unwelcoming and there have been instances where visitors have been challenged by security staff.

R. Spanner suggested that the views of New Prospect Housing Limited be sought in relation to the proposed closure due to the possible impact that it could have on levels of rent arrears.  This was agreed.

Councillor Dobbs (a) referred to an independent organisation called Postwatch, (b) explained that part of their role was to ensure that post offices provided the best service possible to their customers, and (c) indicated that a questionnaire regarding customers' views in relation to proposed post office closure was available on their web site (www.postwatch.co.uk).

E. Dale (i) reported that a petition opposing the closure was currently being circulated around the area, and (ii) invited members of the Community Committee to (a) sign the petition, and (b) circulate the petition in their particular area.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Community Committee's objection to the proposed closure, on the grounds set out in the amended report, be submitted to Post Office Limited.



(2) THAT Post Office Limited be requested to defer a decision on the closure until the impact of the proposed security works can be assessed, and to work with the City Council and other partners to explore how this valuable service can be retained and improved as a viable business in the longer term.



(3) THAT a copy of the Community Committee's objection be sent to Postwatch.



(4) THAT the local petition opposing the closure be endorsed by the Community Committee.



(5) THAT the Postwatch questionnaire be circulated to members of the Community Committee.

78.
ORDSALL DEVELOPMENT SERVICES GROUP

(a)
Ordsall Neighbourhood Office
B. Whitmarsh reported that (a) the first phase of work, involving internal alterations to the accommodation, was to be carried out in the near future, (b) an application for funding had been submitted to Sure Start with regard to the second phase of work, involving a small extension to the building and the provision of a community room, (c) should the application to Sure Start be successful, work on the second phase was likely to commence during the Summer of this year, and (d) it was planned that a Group would be formed involving the users of the building.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(b)
The Views
Warren Smith, Chairman of Legendary Properties, (a) informed Committee members that the company had submitted a proposal to the City Council with regard to the development of the site, (b) reported that the proposal related to the provision of low cost housing, (c) indicated that the company had previously been involved in a number of developments in the City, including the Grecian Mill site, and (d) stated that the company (i) were keen to retain as many trees as possible on the site, and (ii) would replace any trees that needed to be removed.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(c)
Other Issues Discussed
· Quays Campus - there had been a change of developer in respect of the site which was likely to cause some delay in relation to the development.

· Proposed closure of Ordsall branch Post Office.

· Update regarding Space development

· Community Consultation Event.

· New priest (R. Ross) appointed to Ordsall and would be moving to the area from Langworthy during June, 2003.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

79.
TASK GROUP UPDATE

(a)
Ordsall/Langworthy Task Groups

(i)
Crime and Community Safety
R. Spanner (a) informed Committee members that Sgt. M. Saboor had recently moved to a new post in the New Deal for Communities area, (b) reported that her replacement, Sgt. Brown, would be taking up the post in the near future, and (c) circulated a table summarising key actions taken within Community Committee areas to tackle perpetrators of anti-social behaviour, of which the Crime and Disorder Legal Team had been notified from 1st January, 2003, up to and including 14th February, 2003.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT a letter be sent to Sgt. M. Saboor, on behalf of the Community Committee, thanking her for the work that she had carried out in the area, and wishing her every success for the future.



(2) THAT the Summary of Key Actions be noted.

(ii)
Children and Young People
R. Spanner reported that (a) a bid for the sum of £460,000 to fund the Sure Start programme in Ordsall had been successful, (b) Anne Godding, the new SAYO Co-ordinator, was now in post and was carrying out some joint work with the SPARKY project, (c) the sum of £20,000 had been secured to fund the Stowell Playing Field Project, and (d) an inter-generational project had recently commenced in Ordsall.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(iii)
Health
R. Spanner reported that it was planned that a Health Plan for Ordsall and Langworthy would be produced in the near future.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(b)
SRB 5 Area
(i)
Staffing Issues
T. Walsh reported that (a) I. Goldman had recently been appointed as the new Regeneration Manager, and (b) Mark Glynn, Living Environment Co-ordinator, and Mo Lamb, Communities That Care Co-ordinator, would both be leaving their posts in the near future.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Community Committee's thanks to Mark Glynn and Mo Lamb, for the work that they had carried out in the area, be recorded.

(ii)
Living Environment
T. Walsh reported that the demolition programme was progressing.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(iii)
Community Safety/Environmental
T. Walsh (a) provided a brief update with regard to the clean and safe agenda, (b) reported that (i) regular meetings of the 'Grimebusters' group, looking at environmental issues in the area, were being held, and (ii) 'Friends of Chimney Pot Park' had been formed, (c) informed the Committee that Langworthy was to enter into the 'North West In Bloom' competition, under the Urban Regeneration category, and (d) indicated that the Neighbourhood Wardens were to be appointed in May, 2003, and would be patrolling the streets by June/July, 2003.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

80.
CONCERNS REGARDING MOTOR BIKES AND QUAD BIKES
A letter was submitted to the Community Committee from New Barracks TMC (a) expressing their concerns regarding the riding of motor bikes and quad bikes in the area, which included, (i) the illegal possession and riding of motor bikes and quad bikes, (ii) intimidation caused to the community by riders wearing balaclavas, (iii) the dangers to public safety, and (iv) noise pollution, and (b) requesting that the police take urgent action in order to deal with these concerns.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT it be noted that the Community Committee endorsed the request from New Barracks TMC for the police to take urgent action in order to address the concerns outlined above.



(2) THAT Sgt. Brown be invited to attend the next meeting of the Community Committee in order for further discussion to take place in relation to this matter.

81.
ORDSALL AND LANGWORTHY WITHIN THE COMMUNITY PLAN AND THE NEIGHBOURHOOD RENEWAL STRATEGY
It was noted that this item had been withdrawn from the agenda and would be considered at a future meeting.

82.
BUDGET SUB-GROUP

RESOLVED:
THAT the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group in relation to the applications for funding as set out in the minutes of the meeting held on 17th March, 2003, be endorsed.

83.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION

The following items were submitted for information:

· Patients Forums in Salford.

· All Postal Ballot - Briefing Note.

· Supplementary Planning Guidance - Telecommunications.

· Scrutiny Website (www.salford.gov.uk/council/scrutiny) – Update.


RESOLVED:
THAT the items for information be noted.

84.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

It was noted that the next meeting would be held on Tuesday, 3rd June, 2003, at 


7.00 p.m., at a venue to be arranged.
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